## VILLAGE OF PEMBERVILLE BOARD OF PUBLIC AFFAIRS SPECIAL MEETING July 14, 2025

Present at the special meeting of the Board of Public Affairs were President Kim Long, Dean Krukemyer, Bob Schacht, Clerk Melody Siebenaler, Mayor Bailey, Nathan Schultze, Steve Darmofal (TD Engineering). Discussion as to size, area of concrete and fence to be installed. 6"concrete(if driven on) and 4" with mesh (if not driven on); 13' concrete /12' fence to be on North side of tower; Northwest corner of tower to be cut at 45 with 3' concrete outside of fence (for bench); Hydrant needs riser; need 3 ½' in front of Amplex box for fence; hydrant will be outside of fence on South side of tower; Slope concrete in front of tower entry door; catch basin is not in correct location( 6' to far North and 5' West)—Fenson installed in incorrect location; Board would like 8' fence installed in concrete. Steve mentioned waterline has bends due to incorrect placement. Concern about location of bends and possible issues in future. Steve will contact Fenson and schedule meeting to discuss incorrect basin and waterline location and fence/concrete costs.

Meeting began at 9:00 am and ended at 10:22 am.

**President** 

\*Audio recordings of the meetings are available upon Public Records request.

\_\_\_\_\_

Clerk